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TOWN OF CARROLLTON PLANNING BOARD 

 
 

Minutes for June, 2015 
 
 
    
 
 
Present: Chairman Bob Wood, Linda Brown, ZBA Chairman Kris Edwards, 
Town Board members, Florence Fuller and Ralph Bottone. 
Excused:  Roland Corbin, Julie Chartreau 
    
The meeting was opened at 5:00 PM by Chairman Wood. 
 
Motion to accept minutes of the May19, 2015 meeting will be done at 
the July 14, 2015 meeting.  
 
Chairman Wood, Board member Linda Brown and Town Council member 
Florence Fuller attended the training session held by Cattaraugus County 
entitled Erosion and Sediment Controls and Green Infrastructure Demo 
Day”.  All agreed it was very interesting and informative.  Four (4) hours 
training credit was received by attending. 
 
The Community Revitalization Fund was discussed.  Councilman Bottone 
agreed that the idea of a park on the football field was not a good idea. 
The lack of supervision and remote location was his major concern that  
young residents would use it as a “hang out”.  The other alternative location 
for a park like setting would be by the existing playground or by the 
Veteran’s Memorial.  Either location would be more sensible and utilized by 
more residents.  Chairman Wood commented that to pursue the funding 
available we should have four or five projects to consider.  The grant needs 
to be inclusive to the enhancement of Limestone. Such as, sidewalks, 
signage, enhancing the Veteran’s Memorial, a boat launch into Tuna Creek, 
a park like setting for residents to gather.  Perhaps business people that have 
a vested interest in the community could also be involved in a project. 
Chairman Wood said he will also request input from Ginger Malak and Paul 
Bishop as they may have some good ideas for us to build on. 
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Member Linda Brown stated she has been in touch with Senator Cathy 
Young’s office several times about the condition of Route 219 from Route 
86 to the Pennsylvania line.  The road is still in deplorable condition and she 
will continue to contact the Senator’s office. 
 
A notice of the open vacancy on the Planning Board will be sent to the 
Olean Times Herald, Bradford Era and our Town website.  Everyone was 
asked if they had any recommendations to fill the position.  Kris Edwards 
said she had someone that may be interested.  Chairman Wood said to have 
them attend our July 14, 2015 meeting.       
  
The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 PM made by Chairman Wood. 
 
The next Planning Board meeting is scheduled for July 14, 2015.      
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rosemary Fowler   


